HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158, (24602 OLD OWEN RD)
MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 

E-MAIL staff@highlandwaterdistrict.com
MINUTES FOR THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY August 11, 2022
Call to order:
Commissioner Johnson announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.
Commissioners present:
Ted Stonebridge, Dana Jorden, Dick Johnson
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps, Shanika Holen
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the July 14, 2022, meeting. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve the minutes as is. Commissioner Jorden seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Engineer:
   A. SCADA
There is already some infrastructure for a SCADA system to be installed at the pump station and the Commissioners would like to utilize what is already in place to apply to a basic SCADA system that could be added onto in the future. The Commissioners would like input from the Engineer on a scaled down and more cost-effective SCADA system for the District. Currently the Engineer is out on vacation. The Maintenance Technician Field Supervisor will communicate with the Engineer when back from vacation. 
   B. Rate Study
The Financial Consultant provided the Commissioners with a rate comparison of other water Districts for review. With the results of the rate comparison the Commissioners would like to take a more conservative approach to the rate study. They would like for the Financial Consultant to prepare a rate study for scenario 2 that was presented to them in the June 9,2022 meeting, but with the $1.25 increase across the board. They would also like to see an increase in the local facilities rate to reflect the increase in cost that the district pays for putting in services. The Administrative Assistant will follow up with Karyn Johnson, the Financial Consultant with the updates and changes discussed.
Staff:




   A. Usage:
The unaccounted use for July was 11% for Highland and -6% for Friar Creek. The usage was a little higher than expected this for Highland for the month of July. There was a customer that called about zero usage when there should have been usage since they do have a leak on their property. The Maintenance Technician Field Supervisor noted that the chamber is broke inside the meter and was not able to determine right away how much water they have been using lately. There was a brief discussion. 
B. Summer Hire:
There were no applicants that responded to the job posting for the seasonal field assistant position. The Maintenance Technician Field Supervisor reached out to the high school in regard to hiring a DECA student for the position, but there was no reply.  The Maintenance Technician Field Supervisor will follow up with them after the start of school in September. There was a brief discussion. 

C. PASADO’s:
Across from the new pump station entrance the Patterson’s hooked up to the line. In the developer agreement there is a section for a reimbursement agreement for the general facilities fee for other property owners connecting to the line. PASADO’s did not sign the developer agreement form. The Maintenance Technician Field Supervisor will follow up with PASADO’S and will articulate to them that they did not sign the reimbursement agreement form making the District not obligated to reimburse them for the general facilities charge unless they can show where they have signed the agreement prior. There was some discussion. 

The Generator that PASADO’s had been waiting on was finally delivered and is now installed. A punch list and walk through are now needed as well as another fire flow test. There was a brief discussion. 
D. New Connections:
There is a new development possibly being built in the District   with approximately 30 new connections to be put in between Van Brocklin and Woods Lake Rd.  There was a short discussion.
Commissioners:

   A. Financials:
The financials for July were given to the Commissioners to review. It was noted that there were eight jobs with LDP done in the District last month. There were four new service, three leak repairs, and one fire hydrant replacement. There was some clarification on the vehicle expenses. One of the service trucks needed new rear brakes. There was a notice from Ferguson that the prices for their meters and radio reads were increasing. The Maintenance Technician Field Supervisor has purchased a box of each of the radio reads before the price increase takes effect. Postage has increased by four cents. There is a considerable number of customers in the District that are on paperless billing that are still receiving their bill via postal service. The Administrative Assistant will get clarification of the necessity to send customers that are on e-billing a paper bill. There was some discussion. 
   B. Adjustments:
There were no adjustments this month.
Vouchers/Payroll:
Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve vouchers 6714 through 6719 in the amount of $2247.33 Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve payroll for August in the amount of $16469.71 Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Next meeting:
The next meeting will be held on September 8, 2022, at 6 p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.
Executive Session:
Commissioner Johnson called for an executive session to discuss personnel issues. The meeting was adjourned into executive session at 7:25pm. The executive session was adjourned back into regular meeting at 8:23pm.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 8:29pm August 11, 2022. 
Approved:
September 8, 2022 


   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, President


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, Vice President


   Attended__ Absent__


Dana Jorden, Secretary
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